
May 14, 2010 

 

Hon. Sean Parnell 

Attn: Mike Nizich, Chief of Staff 

Office of the Governor 

State of Alaska 

PO Box 110001 

Juneau, Alaska 99811-0001 

 

Karen Rehfield, Director 

Office of Management and Budget 

P.O. Box 110020 

Juneau, AK 99811-0020 

 

Honorable Governor Parnell and Ms. Rehfield, 

 As President of the Campbell Park Community Council I would like to express the Community Council’s 

support for the projects that are priorities of the Community Council and Municipality of Anchorage.   

The capital budget currently includes: 

• Bancroft Subdivision Area Road and Drainage Rehab - $250,000 

• Little Tree Drive/Cindylee Lane Area Road and Drainage Rehab -$200,000 

• Tudor Elementary School Technology, Books and Supplies Grant - $31,800 

• Campbell Park Community Council Safety Lighting - $5000 

The Bancroft subdivision neighborhood streets have suffered years of neglect and are deteriorating 

rapidly due to lack of adequate drainage.  This project will construct drainage and roadway 

improvements.  Funding is proposed as a 50/50 match of state grants and local road bonds.  This project 

is both a safety and maintenance issue and is very important to the families in this neighborhood. 

The Little Tree Drive/Cindylee Lane area road and drainage rehab will address road and drainage 

problems in a local neighborhood.   These neighborhood roads have deteriorated due to inadequate 

drainage.  This project will address these drainages issues and is priority for Municipal street 

maintenance, the neighborhood and the Community Council. 

The Tudor Elementary School Technology, Books and Supplies Grant provides Tudor Elementary with 

funding to maintain and enhance classroom resources.  Our Community Council meets in Tudor 

Elementary and many of children and grandchildren attend or have attended Tudor Elementary.  We 

take special pride in our neighborhood school and see and appreciate these investments and 

improvements for our students and community school. 



Campbell Park Community Council Safety Lighting is for the tunnel under Lake Otis just south of 

Waldron.  The tunnel is often dark and filled with signs of gang activity.  The CPCC feels that the addition 

of lighting will make it safe enough for families and to discourage those using the space to break the law. 

Thank you for your time and consideration.  Please do not veto these important local priorities.  We 

hope you will recognize and understand the importance of these projects to our community.  If I can 

provide more information or contacts regarding any of these projects, please contact me at 

plhamlett@hotmail.com or 351-1784 

Sincerely, 

 

Peter Hamlett 

President Campbell Park Community Council 

CC:  

Michael Spitz - Vice President , Campbell Park Community Council 

Karlyn Moyer – Secretary, Campbell Park Community Council 

All members currently on our e-mail list 


